
 

 

 
 

City of Salem 
SALEM PUBLIC ART COMMISSION MEETING 

Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
2:30 P.M. – 4:30 P.M. 

 
Si necesita ayuda para comprender esta información, por favor llame 503-540-2371 

 
PARTICIPANTS 
 
Board Members 
Zach Hull, Chair; Susan Napack, Vice-Chair; Spencer Emerick; Eduardo Diaz-Salazar, Barbara 
Sellers-Young, Janelle Lilly. 
 
Staff 
Keith Bondaug-Winn, Staff Liaison 
 
AGENDA 
 

1. Welcome and call to order  
 

2. Public Comment – Appearance of persons wishing to address the Board on any 
matter other than those which appear on this Agenda 

 
3. Approval of Consent Agenda – Agenda for February 8, 2023; Minutes of January 

11, 2023, meeting.  
 

4. Discussion Items 
a. SPAC Visioning Discussion 
b. Review SPAC’s Community Survey Questions 
c. Review Commissioner Access to City’s Public Art Files  
d. Slideshow for Council and Neighborhood Association Presentations 
e. Updates 

1. SPAC Vacancy 
2. April’s In-Person SPAC Meeting 

f. Maintenance Updates 
1. Equitas – Repair to vandalism at Police Station. 
2. Waldo Stewards – Repair to graffiti on parkade. 
3. Good Cents – Keith working with stormwater 
4. Drummer & Rooster 

 
5. New Business 

 
6. Action Items 

 
7. Commissioners Comments 

 
8. Adjourn 

 

Next Meeting: March 8, 2023; 2:30 P.M – 4:30 P.M. 



 

 

 
This meeting is being conducted virtually, with remote attendance by the governing body. No in-person 
attendance is possible. Interested persons may view the meeting online on YouTube. Please submit 
written comments on agenda items, or pre-register to provide Public Comment on items not on the 
agenda, by 5 p.m. or earlier one day prior to the day of the meeting at kbondaug@cityofsalem.net  
 
Special accommodations are available, upon request, for persons with disabilities or those needing sign 
language interpretation, or languages other than English. To request accommodations or services, 
please call 503-540-2371 (TTD/TTY 503-588-6439) at least two business days in advance. 
 
It is the City of Salem’s policy to assure that no person shall be discriminated against on the grounds of 
race, religion, color, sex, marital status, familial status, national origin, age, mental or physical disability, 
sexual orientation, gender identity, and source of income, as provided by Salem Revised Code 97. The 
City of Salem also fully complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Americans with Disabilities 
Act of 1990, and related statutes and regulations, in all programs and activities. 



 

  

 

 
Salem Public Art Commission  

January 11, 2022 
ONLINE 

  
Commissioners Present 
Zach Hull, Chair 
Susan Napack, Vice-Chair 
Spencer Emerick, Commissioner 
Barbara Sellers-Young, Commissioner 
Eduardo Diaz-Salazar, Commissioner 
 

Guests   
Lynn Takata, NEN Chair, local artist 

  
  
 Staff  

Keith Bondaug-Winn, Staff Liaison 
Allen Dannen, Public Works Engineering 

  
 
1. Call to Order – With a quorum present, Chair Hull called the meeting to order around 2:30 

p.m. 
 
2. Public Comment 

Chris D’Arcy, Ward 2, submitted public comment via email before the meeting. Keith 
forwarded the comments to the Commissioners prior to the meeting. Keith read the 
contents of the email to SPAC. The email is attached to these minutes. 
 

3. Approval of Consent Agenda 
a. Approval of the February 8, 2023, Agenda; Meeting Minutes of January 11, 2022. 

 
Motion: Vice-Chair Napack motioned to approve the consent agenda and minutes. 
Commissioner Sellers-Young seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

 
4. Discussion Items  

a. Staff Report by Allen Dannen:  Allen Dannen showed SPAC renderings of the Public 
Works Operations Building currently being constructed at the City Shops Complex. This 
project allocated about $140,000 to public art as part of the percent for art program, 
which is required for capital infrastructure projects, like buildings. Similar to the Police 



 

 

Station and Library upgrade project, the public art aspect of this project started with a 
request for qualifications from interested artists. In early 2022, the project management 
team worked with SPAC members to solicit a pool of interested artists, review artistic 
concepts, and select winners. The art selection committee requested two concepts for 
the building – an exterior piece in the entrance courtyard and a second opportunity in 
the interior in the customer service lobby area. Allen Dannen showed the group 
progress photos of Brad Rude’s ram and beaver sculpture for the entryway and Claire 
Burbridge’s wallpaper and drawing for the customer service lobby area. September to 
early October 2023 is the anticipated move-in date, and the artwork will be installed just 
before the move-in date. Chair Hull inquired about having an unveiling ceremony for the 
artworks. Allen would like to coordinate with SPAC an event similar to the police station 
artwork unveiling. Allen said that there will be a ribbon cutting ceremony for the 
building itself, and that the artwork unveiling will have a separate celebration either on 
the same day or at another time. 
 
Allen talked about the passage of the Community Infrastructure Bond and the resulting 
funds that will be allocated to public art as a result of the percent for art program 
outlined in City Code. Public Art will be part of the replacement of Fire Station #8, which 
site selection is planned for 2023-24. Allen will engage SPAC in late 2023 or early 2024 
to set up a similar committee to select public artwork for the project. The anticipated 
Civic Center improvements will yield a large public art allocation and construction is 
scheduled in 2026-28. Allen will engage SPAC in 2025 to begin discussions about 
selecting the public art to go along with these projects.  
 
There are a number of parks projects totaling roughly $28 million, and some of these 
projects are for new or replacement restroom facilities. Allen suggested SPAC think 
about pooling the contributions from each one of the four or five restroom projects into 
one large project. The first project is anticipated to start in 2024-25 and is located at 
McKay High School Park. Allen said that it is a bit early to start talking about these 
projects and if Engineering waits until final costs are solidified, there may be more 
money to spend as costs increase over time. Construction costs for parks restroom 
facilities is estimated at $4 million, which equates to a total of $20,000 for a public art 
allocation. 

 
b. SPAC Visioning Discussion:   

Keith reported the following in response to the questions posed at the December 14, 
SPAC meeting. 
 
Commissioner Napack mentioned the current installation at Bush House Museum that 
projects light art images in a space and thought an outdoor installation would be a cool 
performative art projection piece that could be considered as public art. The 
commission discussed the possibility of having temporary artwork in the City.  Keith will 
need to check with the City’s Legal department to see if temporary installations of 
community/city artwork is supported by City Code. 
  
Commissioner Napack wanted to know if someone from an arts organization in Salem 
receives money from the City, would it be a conflict of interest if they served on SPAC?  
Keith has asked Legal that question and is awaiting a response. 



 

 

 
Commissioner Sellers-Young wanted to know if there is a list of arts organizations in 
Salem and if SPAC can have conversations with them. Commissioner Sellers-Young 
complied and emailed Keith a list she developed of local arts organizations and included 
Neighborhood Association Chairs and Land Use Committee Chairs. Irma Coleman, the 
City’s Neighborhood Associations Coordinator, sent Keith the updated list of 
neighborhood Association Chairs. Keith will distribute Commissioner Sellers-Young’s 
list and Irma’s list to SPAC via email. 

 
Chair Hull would like SPAC to provide content to staff for social media posts; possibly ask 
commissioners to send content to Keith to post on City’s social media accounts. Can 
SPAC have their own social media channel?  Keith reported that SPAC cannot have their 
own social media channel, because the City has existing media platforms and a 
procedure for its Boards and Commissions to follow. SPAC just needs to send drafted 
messages and images for posting onto the City’s social media pages at least two days 
prior to the desired posting date. 
 
How can SPAC interact with the existing Neighborhood Associations structure? 
Commissioner Napack suggested reaching out to Irma Colman in Neighborhood Services 
to perhaps put together a SPAC powerpoint and ask Irma to see if there are NA’s 
interested in having SPAC do a presentation and get the word out on the community art 
survey.  Keith spoke with Irma Coleman, Neighborhood Services Coordinator, who will 
be meeting with the NA chairs on January 22. She will notify them of the 
Transportation Occupancy Tax (TOT) funding available for the street painting program. 
Irma will provide Keith with a current list of NA emails and SPAC can reach out to the 
Chairs to schedule time on their agenda (and cc: Irma). 
 
Who needs to approve of the survey questions and how does it get distributed within 
the community? What is the tool and how does it work?  
Keith spoke with Trevor Smith, City’s Public Information Officer, and he said that SPAC 
and other boards and commissions cannot have their own channel, and the city 
controls their platforms. There is a city process for groups to put in for their social 
media postings. The Stormwater education and outreach program sends an email at 
the beginning of each month to Trevor and the Communications Team that contains 
weekly social media posts for that entire month, 3 or 4 stories.  Keith suggested that 
the commissioners consider that route to help SPAC meet their social media desires. 
Commissioner Hull wanted to know if anyone would like to be responsible for 
organizing that and to serve as a point person to produce a monthly social media 
post? Commissioner Napack does it for her volunteer organizations and would be 
willing to do it for SPAC. She thinks it is something easy and could focus on public 
artwork that the city already owns. She suggests doing one posting of a public art 
piece weekly for the entire year, adding additional posts for special events or other 
topics requiring their own posts. Keith showed SPAC the collection management 
spreadsheet of the 172 pieces the city owns. Chair Hull and Vice-Chair Napack would 
like to start an “art column.” Chair Hull wants to “put some of these in the can,” to be 
ready for weekly publication. Keith will work with IT to provide Commissioners access 
to the City’s art collection files, so they can help with developing weekly social media 
posts.   



 

 

 
c. Community Survey of Public Art:  Keith has not received any additional questions from 

the Commissioners for consideration into a community survey. Commissioner Hull 
would like staff to finalize the next steps for the survey, so he asked Keith for some 
deadlines. Keith said he will email the group with a deadline to provide questions so that 
he can draft a survey for the Communications Team to review. 
 

d. Collection Management System for City’s Art Collection:  Keith showed the 
Commissioners the City’s spreadsheet database of the public art collection and file 
system. In order for the Commissioners to provide content for social media posts, access 
to these files would be invaluable, so Keith will work with IT to gain access for the 
Commissioners, potentially some kind of FTP site. 
 

e. In-person Meeting:  The Commission desires to meet in person at the April 12 meeting.  
Keith will put in a request with the Public Works Director as outlined in City policy and 
procedures. 
 

 
5. Updates 

a. SPAC Vacancy:  Keith reminded the group that there is one vacancy for a member 
experienced in museum curation, art restoration, or art appraisal.    
 

b. City Councilor Linda Nishioka’s Motion:  Chair Hull would like to champion the code 
changes effort and would like to work with Vice-Chair Napack on the idea of the other 
types of objects that could be painted, which could be part of the suggested code 
review in Council. Keith reported that the City’s Legal department is currently reviewing 
a proposed language change to the code so that the storage tanks at Pacific Coast 
Producers’ mural can be painted, along with other non-planar surfaces. 
 
 

c. SPAC 2022 Annual Report into a PowerPoint:  Keith will work to compile a PowerPoint 
presentation for the annual report to council and for sharing with the neighborhood 
associations at their monthly meetings. 

 
 
6. Maintenance Updates 

a. Equitas Sculpture at Police Station:  Keith notified staff that SPAC had authorized funds 
for the repair of the vandalized piece.  
 

b. Waldo Stewards:  Keith notified staff that SPAC had recommended that the graffiti be 
painted over and that an anti-graffiti coating be applied. 
 

c. Drummer & Rooster:  Chair Hull had a conversation with Lee Imonen, who the 
Commission selected to repair the piece. Lee recommended not placing the piece back 
into the water for fear of continued degradation. He recommends repair and siting it 
somewhere dry. Allen Dannen said that he would contact the Commission for their 
involvement in the percent-for-art projects located at the Civic Center and Peace Plaza 
related to bond improvement when the time comes. 



 

 

 
d. Good Cents:  Keith will put effort into securing resources for this cleaning. 

 
 
7. New Business 

a. City of Eugene’s Approved Muralist List:  City of Eugene has a pre-approved roster 
model where muralists submit samples of their work, and they get approved by the City 
to do work in the City. Once the muralist is on the pre-approved roster, people who 
want to fund a mural on their buildings can simply select a muralist without further City 
approval. Chair Hull wants to look into this further because it is a different model, which 
could work. Commissioner Sellers-Young agreed that it is a good idea. Vice-chair Napack 
said a roster would not necessarily control content, which may have been the reason 
behind the Front Street mural proposal being pulled. 
 

8. Action Items 
No action items.   

 
9. Commissioner Comments 

None 
 

10. Adjournment:  Chair Hull adjourned the meeting 4:14 p.m.  
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Keith Bondaug-Winn

From: darcychris777@gmail.com
Sent: Wednesday, January 11, 2023 2:09 PM
To: Keith Bondaug-Winn
Cc: Linda Nishioka
Subject: Public Comment for Jan 11, 2023 SPAC meeting 

Good afternoon Keith, 
 
I am providing some public comment for this afternoon’s meeting of the Salem Public Art Commission. 
 
I applaud Councilor Nishioka’s efforts to update the City’s mural code to include spaces other than flat walls. Tri-met has 
recently undertaken a program to commission artists to create designs to wrap buses in their fleet. The program solicits 
artists’ qualifications for designs to mark commemorative months or other celebrations. This is the current call to 
celebrate Asian Pacific Islander Heritage Month.  This concept could be considered for Salem and the Cherriot Transit 
buses.  
https://trimet.org/callforartists/BusMuralWrap-AAPIHeritage-RFQ.pdf  
 
My SCAN neighborhood is planning a street mural that will likely be painted in late spring/early summer. There has been 
some discussion of the need for traffic calming, especially near South Salem High School. I am not sure that a single 
intersectional artwork can remediate speeding in Salem, but there are some great examples of street and construction 
fence painting that could also be undertaken in Salem.  
Here is a link the call for artists in NYC to submit qualifications to be part of the asphalt activation program. 
https://www.nyc.gov/html/dot/downloads/pdf/dotart-asphalt-art-application.pdf 
 
This is the link to the overall New York City Department of Transportation arts/culture program: 
https://www.nyc.gov/html/dot/html/pedestrians/dotart.shtml  
 
I offer these links as SPAC and the City discuss ways to engage artists, residents and neighborhoods in  visioning what a 
robust public art program could include here in Salem. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Chris D’Arcy 
Ward 2 
 
 
Christine D'Arcy 
503/510-3633 
darcychris777@gmail.com  
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List of Salem Arts Organizations/Galleries  

Artists in Action 

https://artistsinaction.org/ 

 

Salem Art Association (Bush Barn Art Center) 

https://salemart.org/  

 

Halle Ford Museum of Art 

https://willamette.edu/arts/hfma/  

 

Salem on the Edge Art Gallery 

https://salemontheedge.com/  

 

The Sculpture Garden 

https://www.travelsalem.com/directory/the-sculpture-garden/  

 

Willamette Art Center 

https://www.willametteartcenter.com/  

 

World Beat Culture and Gallery 

https://www.salemmulticultural.org/  

 

Young at Art 

https://www.youngatartor.com/  

 

Mary Lou Zeek Art Gallery 

1730 Fairmount Ave S, Salem, OR 97302 
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Elsinore Framing & Fine Art Gallery 

https://www.elsinoregallery.com/  

 

The Say Gallery 

2001 25th St SE, Salem, OR 97302 

 

Abbey Art Center 

331 State St, Salem, OR 97301 

 

Chachalu Museum and Cultural Center 

https://www.grandronde.org/history-culture/culture/chachalu-museum-and-cultural-center/  

 

State Arts Organizations 

 

Oregon Arts Commission 

https://www.oregonartscommission.org/  

 

Oregon Cultural Trust 

https://culturaltrust.org/  

 

Neighborhood Associations 

 

1. Central Area Neighborhood Development Organization (CANDO) 

Chair: Michael Livingston 

 michaellivingston1@comcast.net 

Land Use Chair 

Bryant Baird 

mbbaird@hotmail.com 
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2. East Lancaster Neighborhood Association (ELNA) 

 

Cochair and Land Use Chair 

Susann Kaltwasser 

susann@kaltwasser.com  

 

Cochair 

Sue Fowler 

nanasue03@yahoo.com 

 

3. Faye Wright Neighborhood Association 

 

Chair 

Bev Ecklund 

bev.echklund@gamil.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Sue Hecox 

sjhecox@msn.com 

 

4. Grant Neighborhood Association 

 

Co-Chair 

Aaron Terpening 

aterp1@gmail.com 

 

Co-Chair 

Sam Skillern 
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sam@salemlf.org 

Land Use Chair 

Paul Tigan 

paultigan@hey.com 

5. Highland Neighborhood Association 

Chair and Land Use Chair 

Christian Kelly 

chkelly.cwk@gmail.com 

 

6. Lansing Neighborhood Association 

 

Chair and Land Use Chair 

Patty Tipton 

matipton1@comcast.net  

 

7. Morningside Neighborhood Association 

Chair 

Pamela Schmidling 

sidrakdragon@live.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Geoffrey James 

geoffreyjames@comcast.net 

 

8. North East Salem Community Association (NESCA) 

 

Chair 

Mike Beringer 
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salempilot@aol.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Ian Johnson 

NESCASalem@gmail.com 

 

9. North Lancaster Neighborhood Association (NOLA) 

Chair 

Deanna Garcia 

dg.boardstuff@gmail.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Dennis Will 

elephant2@comcast.net 

 

10. Northeast Neighbors (NEN) Neighborhood Association 

 

Chair 

Lynn Takata 

lynntakata@aol.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Laura Buhl 

buhll@yahoo.com 

 

11. Northgate Neighborhood Association 

 

Chair 
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Bayard Mentrum 

beebalmbees@gmail.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Don Jensen 

northgateneighborhoodsalem@gmail.com 

 

12. South Central Association of Neighbors (SCAN) 

 

Chair 

Victor Dodier 

vjdodier@teleport.com  

 

Land Use Chair 

Roz Shirack 

rozshirack7@gmail.com 

 

13. South Gateway Neighborhood Association 

 

Chair 

Jake Krishnan 

sgnachair@gmail.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Glenn Baly 

glennbaly12345@gmail.com 

 

14. Southeast Mill Creek Association (SEMCA) 
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Chair 

Cory Poole 

robosushi@robosushi.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Alan Rasmussen 

arasmussen@modernbuildingsystems.com 

 

15. Southeast Salem Neighborhood Association (SESNA) 

 

Chair 

Shannon Priem 

spriem@hotmail.com 

 

Land Use Co-Chairs 

landuse.sesna@gmail.com 

 

16. Southwest Association of Neighbors (SWAN) 

 

Chair 

Ted Burney 

burney.ted.tb@gmail.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

John Lattimer 

jnlattimer@gmail.com 
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17. Sunnyslope Neighborhood Association 

 

Co-Chair 

Alan Alexander 

awa8025@aol.com 

 

Co-Chair 

Sally Cook 

sally.cook@gmail.com 

 

Land Use Chair 

Evan White 

epwhitehouse@comcast.net 

 

Land Use Co-Chair 

Henry Neugass 

henry.ssna@gmail.com 

 

18. West Salem Neighborhood Association 

 

Chair 

Mike Freitas 

michaelfreitas9459@att.net 

 

Land Use Chair 

Steve Anderson 

andersonriskanalysis@comcast.net 

 



Neighborhood Name Email/Term Expiration

CANDO (Central Area Neighborhood 
Development Organization)
Third Tuesday at 6:00 p.m.
Ward(s): 1-Virginia Stapleton; 2-Linda 
Nishioka

Michael Livingston, Chair
585 Winter St NE Apt 715
Salem OR, 97301

michaellivingston1@comcast.net
Home: 503-302-5839
Term Expires: 2022

ELNA (East Lancaster Neighborhood 
Association)
First Thursday at 7:00 pm.
First Free Will Baptist Church
 1390 45th Ave NE 97301
Ward(s): 6-Julie Hoy

Susann Kaltwasser, Co-chair
2797 Islander Ave NW
Salem OR, 97304

susann@kaltwasser.com
Home: 503-363-3998
Term Expires: NA

Mary Sarabia, Vice-chair
4061 Market St NE Apt 18
Salem OR, 97301

Home: 503-362-4827
Term Expires: NA

Sue Fowler, Co-chair
4535 Thrush Dr NE
Salem OR, 97301

nanasue03@yahoo.com
Home: 503-378-1845
Cell: 503-779-7711
Term Expires: NA

Faye Wright (Faye Wright 
Neighborhood Association)
First Thursday at 7:00 pm
Ward(s): 7-Vanessa Nordyke; 3-Trevor 
Phillips

Bev Ecklund, Chair
4595 Lone Oak Rd SE
Salem OR, 97301

bev.ecklund@gmail.com
Home: 503-393-2464
Term Expires: NA

Shawn Range, Vice-chair
575 Boone Rd SE
Salem OR, 97302

strange306@gmail.com
Home: 503-991-7570
Term Expires: NA

Grant (Grant Neighborhood 
Association)
First Thursday at 6:15 pm.
Broadway Commons
Ward(s): 1-Virginia Stapleton

Aaron Terpening, Co-chair
1270 Church St NE
Salem  OR, 97301

aterp1@gmail.com
Home: 503-602-1311
Term Expires: May 2023

Sam Skillern, Co-chair
1255 Cottage St NE
Salem  OR, 97301

sam@salemlf.org
Home: 503-884-8194
Work: 503-315-8683
Term Expires: May 2023

Marissa Theve, Vice-chair
845 Gains St NE
Salem OR, 97301

marissatheve@gmail.com

Cell: 860-367-1495
Term Expires: May 2023

Highland (Highland Neighborhood 
Association)
Second Thursday at 7:00 pm.
North Neighbors Resource Center
945 Columbia St NE
Ward(s): 1-Virginia Stapleton; 5-Jose 
Gonzalez

Merideth Patterson, Chair
1165 Columbia St NE
Salem OR, 97301

meripatterson@gmail.com

Cell: 503-999-0660
Term Expires: NA

Lansing (Lansing Neighborhood 
Association)
Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 pm.
Capitol Baptist Church
3000 Lansing Ave NE
Ward(s): 5-Jose Gonzalez; 6-Julie Hoy

Terry Pratt, Vice-chair
3141 Macy Ct NE
Salem OR, 97301

terrenceleepratt@yahoo.com
Home: 503-316-8115
Term Expires: NA

Neighborhood Services Coordinator: Irma Coleman 503-540-2303 icoleman@cityofsalem.net Last Edited: 3/30/2022 2:25:55 PM

Neighborhood Association Officers
Chair, Co-chair, Vice-chair



Lansing (Lansing Neighborhood 
Association)
Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 pm.
Capitol Baptist Church
3000 Lansing Ave NE

Patty Tipton, Chair
3240 Hammel St NE
Salem OR, 97302

matipton1@comcast.net
Home: 503-378-1073
Cell: 503-930-5255
Term Expires: NA

Morningside (Morningside 
Neighborhood Association)
Second Wednesday at 6:30 pm.
Morningside United Methodist Church
3674 12th St SE
Ward(s): 2-Linda Nishioka; 3-Trevor 
Phillips

Pamela Schmidling, Chair
735 Ratcliff Dr SE
Salem  OR, 97302

sidrakdragon@live.com
Home: 503-585-6641
Cell: 503-930-4616
Term Expires: 2023

Alan Meyer, Vice-chair
1476 Strong Rd SE
Salem  OR, 97302

alan.meyer@comcast.net
Home: 503-585-2460
Term Expires: June 2023

NESCA (North East Salem Community 
Association)
Third Tuesday at 7:00 pm.
Ward(s): 2-Linda Nishioka; 6-Julie Hoy; 1-
Virginia Stapleton

Michael Beringer, Chair
384 Illinois Ct NE
Salem  OR, 97301

salempilot@aol.com
Home: 503-551-5112
Term Expires: NA

Marilyn Moritz, Vice-chair
1034 24th Ave NE
Salem  OR, 97301

winkie4043@aol.com
Home: 503-581-7522
Term Expires: NA

NOLA (North Lancaster Neighborhood 
Association)
First Wednesday at 6:30 pm.
Blanchet  Catholic School
Ward(s): 6-Julie Hoy; 5-Jose Gonzalez

Doug Rodgers, Vice-chair
2250 Brown Rd NE
Salem OR, 97305

dougrodgersfororegon@outlook.com
Home: 503-580-8160
Term Expires: 10/2023

Deanna Garcia, Chair
3060 Hollyridge Loop NE
Salem OR, 97305

dg.boardstuff@gmail.com
Home: 503-779-6579
Term Expires: 10/2023

NEN (Northeast Neighbors)
Second Tuesday at 6:30 pm. 
Ward(s): 2-Linda Nishioka; 1-Virginia 
Stapleton

Lynn Takata, Chair
1056 18th St NE
Salem OR, 97301

lynntakata@aol.com
Home: 503-970-1319
Term Expires: 2024

Ken Simila, Vice-chair
1810 20th St NE
Salem OR, 97301

similand@msn.com
Home: 503-581-5369
Term Expires: NA

Northgate (Northgate Neighborhood 
Association)
Third Thursday at 6 pm.
Northgate Wesleyan Church
2405 Carleton Way NE
Ward(s): 5-Jose Gonzalez

Bayard Mentrum, Chair
2455 Stortz Ave NE
Salem  OR, 97301

beebalmbees@gmail.com
Home: 503-863-2054
Term Expires: 9/2022

Phyllis Abbott-Cavota, Vice-chair
2690 Brooks Ave NE
Salem OR, 97301

phyllisabbott128@gmail.com

Cell: 971-345-9618
Term Expires: NA

SCAN (South Central Association of 
Neighbors)
Second Wednesday at 6:30 pm.
South Salem High School
Ward(s): 2-Linda Nishioka; 7-Vanessa 
Nordyke; 3-Trevor Phillips

Victor Dodier, Chair
396 Washington St
Salem OR, 97302

vjdodier@teleport.com
Home: 503-581-8384
Term Expires: NA

Jim Scheppke, Vice-chair
1840 E Nob Hill St Se
Salem  OR, 97302

jscheppke@comcast.net
Home: 503-269-1559
Term Expires: NA

Neighborhood Services Coordinator: Irma Coleman 503-540-2303 icoleman@cityofsalem.net Last Edited: 3/30/2022 2:25:55 PM

Neighborhood Association Officers
Chair, Co-chair, Vice-chair



SESNA (South East Salem 
Neighborhood Association)
Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 pm.
Capital Park Church
410 19th St SE
Ward(s): 2-Linda Nishioka

Shannon Priem, Chair
320 23rd St SE
Salem  OR, 97301

spriem@hotmail.com
Home: 503-365-8416
Cell: 503-910-4633
Term Expires: 11/2023

Arnaud Verstuyf, Vice-chair
370 19th St SE
Salem  OR, 97302

arnaud.verstuyf@gmail.com

Cell: 971-283-8224
Term Expires: 11/2023

SGNA (South Gateway Neighborhood 
Association)
Second Thursday at 6:45 pm.
Ward(s): 4-Deanna Gwyn; 7-Vanessa 
Nordyke

Dynee Medlock, Chair nidaba@gmail.com

Term Expires: 1/2024

Jackie Leung, Vice-chair jacqueline.leung2011@gmail.com

Term Expires: 1/2024

SEMCA (Southeast Mill Creek 
Association)
Second Tuesday at 10:00 am.
Paradise Island Park
3100 Turner Rd NE
Ward(s): 2-Linda Nishioka; 3-Trevor 
Phillips

Cory Poole, Chair
3100 Turner Rd SE
Salem  OR, 97301

robosushi@robosushi.com

Work: 503-363-7717
Cell: 503-806-0956
Term Expires: April 2023

SWAN (Southwest Association of 
Neighbors)
First Tuesday at 6:30 pm
Westminster Presbyterian Church
3737 Liberty Rd S
Ward(s): 7-Vanessa Nordyke; 2-Linda 
Nishioka

Allison Houck, Vice-chair
2612 Gray Oak Ln S
Salem OR, 97302

houckiii@comcast.net
Home: 503-362-5882
Term Expires: NA

Ted Burney, Chair
851 Ewald Ave S
Salem OR, 97302

burney.ted.tb@gmail.com

Cell: 503-428-0625
Term Expires: NA

Sunnyslope (Sunnyslope 
Neighborhood Association)
Third Thursday at 7:00 pm.
Ward(s): 4-Deanna Gwyn; 7-Vanessa 
Nordyke

Bruce Miller, Vice-chair
4520 Matthews Loop S
Salem  OR, 97302

bruceandlindamiller@gmail.com
Home: 503-798-5281
Term Expires: NA

Sally Cook, Co-chair
4406 Barrett St S
Salem  OR, 97302

sally.cook@gmail.com

Cell: 503-362-6321
Term Expires: 1/2023

Alan Alexander, Co-chair
4389 Oakman St S
Salem  OR, 97302

awa8025@aol.com
Home: 503-779-4204
Term Expires: 11/2022

West Salem (West Salem 
Neighborhood Association)
First Wednesday at 7:00 pm.
Roth's Fresh Market 
Ward(s): 1-Virginia Stapleton; 8-Micki 
Varney

Jason Staats, Vice-chair
PO Box 5922
Salem OR, 97304

staats1@gmail.com
Home: 503-449-3889
Term Expires: NA

Mike Freitas, Chair
2720 Eagle Eye Ave NW
Salem OR, 97304

michaelfreitas9459@att.net

Cell: 408-439-4193
Term Expires: NA

Neighborhood Services Coordinator: Irma Coleman 503-540-2303 icoleman@cityofsalem.net Last Edited: 3/30/2022 2:25:55 PM

Neighborhood Association Officers
Chair, Co-chair, Vice-chair


